PARISH CHURCH ROOF COMMITTEE MEETING

7.30 pm TUESDAY 16th FEBRUARY 2016

          ST. MARY’S SOCIAL CLUB AND PAROCHIAL HALL
Persons present:     Father Eamonn, Pat Armstead, Maureen Knowles, Jennifer Roche, Maria Lockwood, Pat Crisp,

                                  Tom Lockwood, Maureen Gill, Jayne Walsh, Martin Walsh, Victoria Walsh, Michelle Anderson,     

        Andrea Sands, Dennis Crisp, Debbie Hewitt, Janet Walker (Chair and Clerk)

Apologies:  
       Stephen Walker, Michaela Senior, Peter Connor.
1 Father Eamonn opened the meeting with an update regarding the roof repairs.  The scaffolding around the Church is now up and the work outside should be finished in six months.  Fr E had had a lengthy meeting with the Diocese and the Kirklees planning officer regarding putting in another application to demolish the old school which would release capital for the Diocese.  Previous plans over a number of years had been submitted and ultimately refused. The latest was 4 years ago and MA stated that English Heritage had something to do with that particular refusal.  The results would be able to be seen on the Kirklees Planning website.  The buildings are in a bad state and JW wondered if the Diocese would be liable should someone be injured on the property.  
It appears the planning application is a complicated procedure and it would have to contain, as well as demolition, a building project which would benefit the community.  It is hoped that the application, which will be submitted in 3 weeks’ time, will fit in with the Kirklees planning policies.  PA asked if anyone ‘high up’ would be able to help and PC suggested that Cllrs. Lowe and Pandor have connections with the planning department.
The future of the primary buildings affects the secondary buildings i.e the Convent, which Fr E said is also a listed building, and the old Boys’ School.

2 Race Night   The committee had been informed by John Sheridan that the person he asked to host the Race Night was busy on Friday 15th April so this event is to be considered at a later date.  

3 Jade Helliwell Concert   is going ahead on 26th February and MG said we had sold 70 tickets at £2 each 
but it had been hard work.  It is hoped that those who have bought tickets will attend.  Jade has advertised the 
event and is providing raffle prizes.   JW (Chair) suggested that the slate board from Church should be 
available and MW said he would see that it was in situ on the night.  MA said she would put something on the 
Social Club and school websites and posters are up in school.  Social Club to be asked to provide bingo tickets.    DH was going to speak to Jade again before the event to ask if she needed anything else

4  Parish Newsletter   DH said she hadn’t been in touch with Jane Roberts as she thought she would be busy.  It was suggested that Denis Walsh be approached to ask if he would help with this which would need some 
organisation if we are to publish it near the Christmas Fayre. JW suggested a separate meeting he held to organise this.  JW (Chair) agreed to speak to Denis Walsh.
5 Healds Hall Lunch Voucher   This voucher may be used as an item at the Auction on Friday 16th September if not it could be used as a raffle prize at another event.

6 Cordiality Singing Group     Fr E had been in touch with Cordiality and they suggested that an afternoon session 
would be mutually preferred.  Fr E will contact them again and ask if they will come on a Sunday 9th or16th October to perform for about an hour and a half.  JW to ask Nicola Grant, Headteacher, if the school can be used for refreshments afterwards.   MW suggested that we print flyers and hand them out at the Torchlight Procession prior to their appearance. Charges were not discussed for this event.
Debbie Hewitt left the meeting

7 St Patrick’s Night Friday 18th March This was discussed at length regarding the difficulty of selling tickets particularly so soon after the Jade Helliwell concert.  The consensus was that we cancel this event and make the usual after Mass tea/coffee morning after St Patricks Day on Sunday 20th March, into a bigger occasion and hold it in the ballroom with a few relevant musical interludes from Fr Eamonn, Pat Armstead and anyone else willing to take part.  Jayne and Martin offered to make stew and Irish coffee. DH to be asked if that Sunday afternoon is free.

8 Easter Roof Appeal events cancelled. 
9 Parish BBQ as planned Saturday 25th June in the Parish garden after the evening Mass
10 Auction  Friday 16th September Items to be gathered from local sources in the few months before the event.  MW to compose a letter to send out to organisations and businesses in the area.  Raffles etc and pie and pea supper are to be organised.

11 Donation of Framed Painting of St Mary’s Church The committee all agreed to put £5 each into the Roof Fund so that the picture can be retained in the Social Club/ Parochial Hall.  MA to collect the money and keep a list of those who have donated.
12 The Queen’s Birthday Party Celebrations Saturday 14th May after evening Mass in the Parish garden, to be discussed again prior to the event.

13 Strawberry Fayre on a Sunday in June when strawberries are available at the After Mass Tea/Coffee Club
14 Table Top Sale. Date to be arranged Sunday 17th July straight after Sunday morning Mass so people could make their way down to the event DH was texted and the date was free but the Hall was booked in the evening so the event would have to be cleared by 5.30pm. (NB we may need the Saturday before to set out the Hall)  JW (Chair) said we could also use the lounge if needed if that is also free.   PC said no licence is required to sell at an inside venue and it was suggested that a charge of £10 per table and the seller keep any money made.  JR said some may donate a percentage or more of their takings.  JW said hot dogs could be served as they make a good profit.   Adverts need to be placed well in advance.   PC and DC offered to do a tombola and supply all the prizes at this event.
15 Torchlight Procession Monday 3rd October  Flyers for Cordiality concert to be made available to hand out and buckets to collect to be placed in Church and the Social Club (sites of Torch sales) for the Roof Appeal.  

16  Old Clothing (Rags)  JW to liaise with school. She had already asked Mrs Riordan and was going to ask Mrs Grant when she felt it convenient.
17 Container Collections a few of these had been handed in full..
18 Jewellery/Gold items  JR said there were a few items of jewellery that had been collected in a box at the back of Church and it was to be decided how best they are redeemed when more items are handed in.
19 AOB  MA, JW and Fr E said the school was being very helpful with fundraising and the children had painted pictures of the Church and raised £332.37 so far, selling them to family and friends. Fr E said he was going to send photographs of the pictures to Bishop Marcus.  ‘Roofus the Reindeer’ raffle had raised £144.75 and Early Years Unit,  Superheroes Day and raised £100 and a £110 donation.. A non-uniform day is planned and MA said the PTF would hold a Junior School Prom Disco near the end of the Summer term date to be confirmed after Mrs Grant has been informed
PC and DC informed the Committee that Kirklees Council were offering money amounting to £2000 to the Healey area (in which PC says St Mary’s is included) for ideas to improve the community in that area. 
Fr E was unsure how to present a bill for the roof should our group win a small amount. 
Further discussion on this issue took place after Fr Eamonn left the meeting after a prayer. .

JW suggested our application could ask for folding tables, chairs and gazebos for our Fundraising events e.g. the Queen’s Birthday Celebrations and the Parish BBQ and it was agreed we should take every opportunity to raise money. JW(Chair) completed the application and gave her contact number and AS and JR offered to spend the afternoon (2.30 to 5.30pm) on Thurs 17th March to man our group table at Healey Junior School. Members of the public then come to the school and each place eight stickers on the group table/s they wish to receive amounts of the £2000. 
Any amount of money won has to be spent within six months of receiving it   PC took the completed application form to hand in to the correct authority.
Note to be placed on the bulletin prior to the day (w/e 12th/13th March) to encourage Parishioners to vote.

ML said that the Quiz Group had offered to advertise the quiz on Thursday,14th April as a larger Roof Appeal Event and provide the usual refreshments and raffles in the Club lounge. 

She also asked if the Social Club Committee had decided how and when they would donate their matched funding. JW(Chair) said she would ask at the next meeting at the beginning of March.
MA said all Roof Fundraising events should be advertised on the bulletins at other Parishes in the area. .

      The date for the next meeting was planned for Tuesday 5th April at 7.30pm,this date may have to be            

      changed as it conflicts with the Social Club Committee meeting which is the first Tuesday of every month. 



                  The meeting closed at 9.25pm
